PLANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION 
SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Thursday, 28 January 2010 at 2.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr 
G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)



Cllr 
K.A. Day

C.M. Ray 








Ms S.J. Williams

Also in attendance: Cllrs: N.K. Cast, Mrs M.J. Ray, D.G. Rickard (ex officio), 

D.R. Tett and K.G. Wallace.
Standing Orders were suspended by the Chairman, to allow the members of the public present to speak.

Mr Mike Farmer spoke in respect of the Rural Roads Protocol and the need to manage the rural road network sensitively, to avoid clutter and unnecessary street furniture.  It was important to consider the impact of structures such as the Puffin crossing in the context of the Rural Roads Protocol.
Mr Ransome added that he was also concerned about the impact of some of these measures on the landscape and asked whether the Highway Authority had consulted English Heritage and the Conservation Officer on the Puffin crossing.
24.
APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was received from Cllr M.P. Parsons.
25.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 29 October 2009, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

26.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
27.
UPDATE ON TOWN CENTRE TRAFFIC MEASURES
The Town Surveyor reported on the progress of the agreed town centre traffic measures. 
Once the work on removing the crossing on East Street was complete, then the loading bay on the south side of East Street, next to the former crossing, would be installed. The rest of the slip road after the loading bay would be made non loading. These measures would help to keep the slip lane to South Street clear. Once these works were complete, the sequencing of the lights would be adjusted.
The other measures to be implemented were:

· The loading bay on East Street outside the United Church and Rawles Butchers would be installed.

· The Loading bay on the east side of South Street would be installed, with the disabled parking bay moving to the west side outside Humberts.

It was noted that the proposed no right turn out of Downes Street was not part of the current measures and would be looked at again, when all the other measures had been implemented and assessed.

The loading bays would be out for statutory consultation within the next month.

In discussion of the measures, it was generally agreed that it was still too early to judge their effectiveness and it would be necessary to wait until all the measures, especially the loading bays, were implemented.  It was also noted that it had been intended that the pedestrian refuge would remain when the East Street crossing was taken out, but the refuge was removed by the County Council on safety grounds. Members felt that this would need to be kept under review, to assess the impact on pedestrians.

Members also commented on the new Spar shop in East Street and the potential impact of increased day time deliveries. It was asked if there could be an agreement reached that deliveries would not take place during the busy times of the day.

Members were reminded of the other matters raised by the public in the consultation on town centre traffic management. These included: closure or one way system in South Street, speed limits and shared space.  These matters were not part of the measures being progressed at this time, as it had been agreed that these issues would need more time to be considered. When they were looked at, there would also be further consultation. 

RESOLVED: that the current position on the town centre traffic management measures be noted and further reports be submitted as the remaining measures were implemented.

28.
RESIDENTIAL ROADS – SPEED LIMITS
Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2170.

Councillor K. G. Wallace said that he was interested in views from members on whether speeds in residential roads should be reduced to 20mph.
Members generally felt that they would not favour a blanket reduction at this time but that individual roads, where there were particular issues of speeding traffic, could be looked at. It was also reported that it was understood that a pilot scheme was to be introduced elsewhere in the county and the results of that could also be looked at, to see what impact speed reduction might have in residential roads.

RECOMMEND: that the issue of a widespread blanket speed reduction in residential roads not be progressed at this time and this be looked at again in the light of information from any pilot schemes that may be introduced elsewhere in the county.
29.
ONGOING HIGHWAY MATTERS


The Town Surveyor updated members on the following highway matters: -  

 (a)
Western Power – East Street update 
The Town Surveyor updated members on the works required to run electric cabling into the new Spar premises.
This was noted.


(b)


Bridge House Hotel – Bus Stop 

It was reported that, to enable temporary parking spaces to be provided outside the newsagents in East Street, the County Council, Town Council and First Bus were in consultation about the possible relocation of the bus stop. Members had no comments at this time and the Town Surveyor would provide an update at the next meeting. 
(c)


Customer Feedback - Crossings
The Town Surveyor stated that, as agreed earlier in the meeting, it was too early to feedback to the County Council on the impact of the changes to the crossings. There would be a full review of their effectiveness when all the other measures, particularly the loading bays, had been implemented.
(d) 
Victoria Grove – Gas Main update
The update on the timescale for the works was noted. 


(e)
Gritting of Roads
It was felt that the roads in the town had not been too badly affected by the recent bad weather, but the pavements were dangerous in some areas.  It was noted that the County Council’s policy was that it was for local councils to purchase grit bins for residential roads and they would then provide the grit. The issue of responsibility for the gritting of town centre pavements should be raised with the County Council. It was recognised that there may have been issues on roads outside the town centre.

The position was noted.

(f)
Pedestrian Refuge – Knightstone Rise
The Town Surveyor reported that he was to meet the County Council on site, to enable them to evaluate and prioritise the proposal.


(g)
Street Lighting – Victoria Grove to North Mills
The Town Surveyor reported that the Town Council had been asked for its views on this by the County Council. Members generally supported this going forward for consideration.
RECOMMEND: that the proposed lighting scheme for Victoria Grove to North Mills be supported.

(h)
Roundabouts



The Town Surveyor updated members on the proposal to prepare design briefs for the two roundabouts on the A35. The arrangements to run a design competition, as agreed at Finance and General Purposes Committee, were being discussed with the Highways Agency. This was welcomed by members and it was asked that Bothenhampton Parish Council be kept informed of developments.
The position was noted.


(i)
Reporting of highway faults

It was noted that all highway faults were recorded in the office and reported to the County Council. Members were asked to report any highways issues, to allow them to be logged and raised with the County Council. 
It had been mentioned earlier in the meeting that there was a potential trip hazard in King Street by the Chinese takeaway and it was agreed that this would be raised with the County Council.

(j)
Football Club Car Park

The Town Surveyor said that he had asked the County Council to look at the road signage in the town, to include directions to the football club (market) car park. All signs would be reviewed.



RECOMMEND: that the review of the road signage be supported.

(k)
Cycleways
It was reported that the County Council was inviting suggestions for new cycle routes throughout the county. This issue had been looked at by the Environment and Social Wellbeing Committee, which had generally supported the further development of a number of routes being looked at by the County Council. There was also a survey of existing and potential cycle routes about to be conducted, with funding held by WATAG, as part of the Active Travel initiative.
It was also asked that the Town Council look at the provision of cycle park facilities at its premises.



The position was noted.

30.
COMMUNICATIONS

(a) The Town Clerk reported that he had been contacted by a resident of Folly Mill Lane, regarding disturbance caused by vehicles unloading early in the morning and it was agreed that this could be looked at and brought to a future meeting of the Sub Committee.
(b) The Town Surveyor said that he had been meeting the police and Magna Housing to discuss the issue of anti social behaviour in the Borough Gardens. Proposals for the Borough Gardens, including possible evening gated closure, would be brought forward for consideration. 
31.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE
Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2169.

Yellow Lines – it was asked if parking in Rendalls Walk could be looked at for inclusion in future programmes.
Street Lighting Policy – it was asked if the policy on the use of LED lighting could be raised with the new street lighting contractors. It was noted that there were no proposals timetabled for replacement lighting in Bridport.


RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 4.25 p.m.

The next meeting of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee will be held on 1 April 2010
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